'UN - the only multilateral forum on climate change'

Apart from the General Assembly debate, the UN convened a one-day high-level event on climate change in New York on 24 September attended by several heads of state and government. The event, in the words of the UN Secretary-General, who chaired the discussion, 'expressed the political will of world leaders at the highest level to tackle the challenge of climate change through concerted action'.
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URGENCY for action to combat climate change has reached the apex of the United Nations.
The UN Secretary-General, Mr Ban Ki-moon, convened a one-day high-level event on climate change in New York on 24 September. The event, entitled 'The future in our hands: addressing the leadership challenge of climate change', took place at the UN headquarters in New York, and was attended by several heads of state and government. 
The purpose of the meeting was to create the political momentum needed to kick off crucial negotiations under the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) in Bali this December.
'We need to set the stage for a comprehensive agreement that tackles climate change on all fronts. And we must reach this agreement as soon as possible to ensure a global policy is in place by 2012. Our goal must be nothing short of a real breakthrough in Bali,' urged Ban, who chaired the discussion.
He stressed that the time for doubt has passed. 'The United Nations Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change has unequivocally affirmed the warming of our climate system, and linked it directly to human activity. The scientists have very clearly outlined the severity of the problem. Their message is simple:


 we know enough to act;


 if we do not act now the impact of climate change will be devastating; and


 we have affordable measures and technologies to begin addressing the problem right now. What we do not have is time.'
Ban said that the essential parameters of a global framework are increasingly clear. They include 'enhanced leadership by the industrialised countries on emission reductions; incentives for developing countries to act, but without sacrificing economic growth or poverty reduction, and fully consistent with the principle of common but differentiated responsibilities; significantly increased support for adaptation in developing countries, especially for least developed and small island developing states; strengthened technology development and dissemination; and new approaches to financing, including better use of market based approaches'.
The event comprised four thematic plenaries on adaptation, mitigation, technology and finance.
In the concluding session Ban stressed: 'The event was not meant as an occasion for negotiations. It was meant to express the political will of world leaders at the highest level to tackle the challenge of climate change through concerted action. You have stated once again that the only forum where this issue can be decided upon is the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change.'
He said that the international community needs to ensure that an agreement is in force by the end of 2012.  Ban called for the upcoming Conference of the Parties to the UNFCCC in Bali to be 'the starting point for intense negotiations driven by an agreed agenda. These negotiations should be comprehensive and inclusive, and should lead to a single multilateral framework'.
He further stressed that 'all other processes or initiatives should be compatible with the UNFCCC process and should feed into it, facilitating its successful conclusion.'
Clearly, Ban, in referring to 'other processes or initiatives', was alluding to climate change discussions taking place in the G8, APEC and the US meeting for major economies on 'Energy Security and Climate Change' that took place after the UN high-level event.   
The message was clear. It is the UNFCCC which is the proper forum for decisions to be taken at a multilateral level.



Meenakshi Raman is Chair of Friends of the Earth International.
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